
 
They simply send it back with the cease and desist and a birth certificate. Most 

people have reported receiving 5 to 10 letters before they stop writing. They cannot 

do anything. So do not worry. 
 

I personally received a letter that said I had "10 days to comply with their 

request". I laughed out loud, and threw it in the trash. Complying with a request, 

proposal, notice of non-filing, offer of settlement or anything with such wording is 

not mandatory. And had they used words like demand, amount due, tax court, I 

answer with a cease and desist letter with a copy of my passport and birth certificate 

and do not let them scare you with any threat. There is nothing they can do to you! 

Government officials are not even allowed on your land. Your land is allodial. 

 

DO NOT LET THEM SCARE YOU INTO COMPLIANCE. 
 

Fear is their only tool. 

 

Bank Accounts and Financial Institutions ID 
 

Banks and other financial institutions are required to have a customer 

identification program. Most usually they want your Social Security number and 

other forms of ID. However, this does not apply to a State Citizen, and they use the 

term "non-U.S. person" rather than State Citizen. A "non-U.S. person" / (State 

Citizen) only has to show their passport. See... 
 

31 CFR 1020.220 - Customer identification programs for banks, savings 

associations, credit unions, and certain non-Federally regulated banks. (A) (4)(ii) For a 

non-U.S. person, one or more of the following: A taxpayer identification number; 

passport number and country of issuance; alien identification card number; or number 

and country of issuance of any other government-issued document evidencing 

nationality or residence and bearing a photograph or similar safeguard. 
 

However, you will find the bank employees will be confused and not have a clue 

about this. So take in a copy of this law with you including 31 CFR 1020.220 (A) (40) 

ii and 42USC 408 A-8 showing that is a felony to ask for your social security number. 
 

Point out that the passport merely says you are a national and not a U.S. citizen. If 

you are not successful, it really doesn't matter to use your SS number because you are 

a State Citizen. But the bank and/or their employees are committing a felony. See 

42USC 408, A-8. You may want to make a complaint to the federal prosecutor or 

other agencies that have jurisdiction. But you can also apply for a EIN number for 

banking purposes only. Do not give the SS number or you will not get it. Then use that 

number in lieu of the SS number. 


